
 

CITY OF DUNWOODY 
41 Perimeter Center East, Suite 250 
Dunwoody, GA 30346 
Phone: 678.382.6700 • Fax: 678.382.6701 
 www.dunwoodyga.gov 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and City Council   

From: Chuck Davis, Deputy Director of Public Works   

Date: January 12, 2010  

Subject: Stormwater System Inventory 

 
Under the requirements of the City of Dunwoody’s Notice of Intent (GaNOI) for a small Municipal 
Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) Permit, the City is required to perform and maintain an 
inventory of the stormwater conveyance system.  This inventory will provide location as well as a 
condition assessment of all storm structures (catch basins, junction boxes, headwalls), and all pipes 
within the City.  The permit requires that a minimum of twenty percent (20%) of the system is 
assessed each year, with the intent that each municipality reviews their entire storm system once 
every five years.  In order to comply, with this requirement the City issued a Request for Proposal 
(RFP) to begin this inventory.  The RFP requested proposals for two tasks: 1. Creation of a steam 
map that would be incorporated into the City’s geographical information system. 2. Inventory of all 
stormwater structures and conveyances in 2 of the City’s 9 basins.  
 
The City received proposals from nineteen firms, and a selection committee reviewed and evaluated 
each one separately.  The members of the committee were taken from Public Works staff, Clark, 
Patterson & Lee and Lowe Engineers.  Based on the committees review the top two firms were 
TerraMark Land Surveying, Inc. and Integrated Science and Engineering each scoring 85.3 and 85.2 
respectively out of 100.  When the committee compared the two firms TerraMark was determined 
to be the more qualified firm. First, because they did score higher than anyone else in the evaluation 
and second because the committee is aware of some staffing changes at Integrated Science and 
Engineering that could directly impact their ability to perform and meet the expectations of the 
contract. 
 
TerraMark’s negotiated costs are a $11,300 lump sum for task 1 and $22.50 per structure for task 2 
as shown in the attached fee proposal.  The average price for task 1 was $11,949 and the average for 
task 2 was $28.01.  In order to calculate a total cost for this contract staff has estimated that there 
are likely 6,000 – 8,000 stormwater structures in the City.  This contract is for 40% of the City area 
so that approximately 2,400 – 3,200 structures will be located under this contract.  Based on the 
estimated number of structures the value of this contract is between $65,300 and $83,300.  The 
stormwater 2009 & 2010 budget for the stormwater inventory is currently $99,000.   
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Staff recommends that we award the contract to TerraMark based on the committee’s 
recommendation and the negotiated fee that has been agreed upon with a contract not to exceed 
$99,000.   
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